

We share, care and learn together - July 2023

Dear Parents/carers,

We are fast approaching the end of term and we have said goodbye to Mrs Flounders. This week it is the turn of Year 6 and you are invited to their Farewell Assembly on Tuesday at 2.30pm.

Thank you for supporting Enterprise Week. Well done to Lime Class, raising money for Duchene MS Charity, Willow the Dogs Trust, Oak for EACH and Birch Class who helped Team Seas, who clean up the oceans. All very worthwhile charities.

The children had a fantastic time last week, having a go at skateboarding and bouncing energetically on the inflatables. A delayed Sports Day and ice creams will hopefully be enjoyed today. Thank you FOCSA. Do bring along some change to buy a drink or lolly too.

Thank you to FOCSA who raise important funds for our trips and resources in school. Their support is amazing and I would like to personally thank Mrs Hannah Bayes for stepping into the role of Chair of our PTA.

School reports went home on Friday; we hope you have received your copy. Well done to the following children who have achieved 100% attendance this school year - Sophie, Albie B, Ralph B, Sienna, Elliot and Fred!

Just to mention, the school disco on Thursday night is for children of Cockfield School only and FOCSA helpers. Children will need to be signed in at drop off and a contact number will be needed in the event of an emergency.

Thank you to the Open the Book team who entertain the children with Bible stories every month. The children really love their assemblies and acting! Thank you to the Governing Body for all their support over the years, in particular Dr Norman Kelly. I hope the academy conversion goes well in the autumn term (October). Finally, I wish you all a lovely summer and I hope to say goodbye to many of you later this week. I have enjoyed my ten years at Cockfield and teaching so many of the children past and present.

The new term starts on Wednesday 6^{th} September. Staff and the new Head teacher Mr Gilbert will be around on the PD Days at the beginning of the week should you need to get in touch.

Best wishes, Mrs Harkin